
Town of Norlina 
Regular board meeting 
 Minutes June 2, 2025 

Norlina Town Hall- 139 Hyco St. 
 

Board members present- Mayor Wayne Aycock, Commissioner Denny Burrows, Commissioner Claude 
O’Hagan, Commissioner Charles Smiley 
 
Call to order 
Mayor Wayne Aycock called the regular town board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The pledge of 
allegiance was led by Commissioner Charles Smiley, followed by a moment of silence. 
 
Citizen Comments 
Bob Pridgen relayed to Commissioners regarding the appearance of the Town focusing on the trash cans 
being left out especially on Hyco St. 
 
Deloris Jerman attended to report area activities for the NAACP. 
 
Minutes 
A motion was made by Commissioner Claude O’Hagan to accept the regular meeting minutes for May as 
presented, seconded by Commissioner Charles Smiley; motion carried unanimously. 
 
Administrative Reports 
Nothing to report. 
 
Departmental Reports 
Police- Commissioner Burrows – Police Chief Marrow reported installation of AED’s and a FBI arrest 
Finance- Commissioner Smiley – Review of Budget and set of Public hearing date  
Technology & Enhancement- Commissioner Turner-Brothers – nothing to report 
Park & Public Works - Commissioner O’Hagan- catching up on all the grass being cut from recent rains 
and attention to trash cans being left out on roads. Mark Perkinson, public works reported on staffing. 
Discussion on possible funding for refurbishment of train car. 
Zoning- Commissioner Simes – nothing to report 
 
 Old Business  
Director Blaine Reese reported on May 29th Budget Workshop. Will be getting out budget shortly. 
Director Reese reported clearing of lot for new pump station. Duke Energy are taking steps to lay 
underground services. One of the generators is on hold regarding tariff issues. 
 
New Business. 
Director Blaine Reese reported to board members on budget amendments for their review and 
approval. Commissioner O’Hagan made a motion to accept the budget amendment, Commissioner 
Smiley second the motion. All were in favor to accept budget amendments. 
 
 
 
 
 



Blaine Reese proposed to set the Budget Public hearing for June 17th, 5:30PM. All agreed. 
 
Blaine Reese presented to Board regarding continuous zoning violations from 301 Walker Ave. After 
serving several violations, discussion on serving certified letter to terminate services for June 6. A 
motion was made by to proceed certified notice was made by Charles Smily, Denny Burrows, 2nd.  
 
Adjournment 
A motion was made by Commissioner Claude O’Hagan to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Charles 
Smiley; all were in favor of adjourning. 


